
                                              
                                                                                                                                               

Superior Court of California, County of Merced 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:  January 10, 2023 

Limited Services for the Merced Superior Court 

Merced County, CA – Limited services for the Superior Court of California, County of Merced. 
 
Due to the unprecedented winter storm flooding, several buildings will be closed today, January 
10, 2023.  The following court buildings will be closed and calendars will not be heard: 

 
Charles James Ogletree Jr. Courthouse: 2260 N Street, Merced 
Old Merced Courthouse: 627 W. 21st Street, Merced 
Juvenile Facility: 2840 W. Sandy Mush Road, Merced 
Traffic Division: 720 W. 20th Street, Merced 

 
The Los Banos Courthouse will be normal operations as scheduled.   
 
The Court remains committed to serving the people of Merced County and while the above 
measure may result in inconvenience, the Court’s overriding responsibility is to the safety of 
jurors, litigants, courthouse visitors, attorneys, justice partners and court staff.   
 
Additional information will be provided later today and posted the Court’s website at 
www.merced.courts.ca.gov 
 
 

### 

 

 

 
   
    AMANDA TOSTE 
   Court Executive Officer 
   (209) 725-4172 

http://www.merced.courts.ca.gov/

